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The Conservation Commission held a meeting in the Mural Room, Lower Level of Town Hall on Tuesday, June 18, 2013 beginning at 7:00 p.m.  Members present included Thomas Gill, Dianne Hearn, Holly Morris and Samuel Butcher. Chairman Joseph Messina and Barbara Kelley, and Corey Wisneski were absent. Dr. Gill was Acting Chairman.  Joe Grady, Conservation Administrator was also present. 
Continued Public Hearing, 46 Linden Ln., Seawall
Having received a DEP File number SE18-1635, Mr. Butcher made a motion to write orders of conditions. Ms. Morris seconded the motion and the vote to issue orders was unanimous. 
PUBLIC Hearing, Phalen, 64 Seabury Point Rd., Pier
The public hearing was opened for the reconstruction of an existing pier. Mr. Brogna described the project to construct new stairs (4’ x 5’),walkway (4’ x 72’), platform (2’ bump out – 6’ x 8’), gangway (3’ x 20’) and a float (10’ x 20’). The wetland types and areas were reviewed. Ms. Morris asked about the dune area..Mr. Butcher asked what was the elevation of the mud flat below the float.  Ms. Morris asked if two piers existed on the property. Mr. Brogna said that this pier crosses two properties owned by on individual. Mr. Butcher made a motion that was seconded to continue the hearing to 706pm on July 16th.  The vote was 4 – in favor; 0 – opposed.  Motion passed.

PUBLIC Hearing, Sanmarco, 48 Grandview Ave., Pier
The public hearing was opened to review the construction of a new pier. Mr. Brogna presented the project to construct a new access ramp (3.5’ x 16’), walkway (3.5’ x 92’), platform (2’ bump out – 5.5’ x 8’), gangway (3’ x 20’) and a float (10’ x 20’). Mr. Grady recommended a consultant be retained for review of this new pier. Mr. Butcher states he does not feel a consultant is needed. Mr. Butcher moves to hire a review consultant. Ms. Hearn seconds the motion. The vote is 3 in favor and 1 opposed. Mr. Butcher is the one vote opposed.  Mr. Butcher moves to continue the hearing to 7:15pm on July 16th. Ms. Morris seconds and the vote is unanimous.
PUBLIC Hearing, Jenkins, 341 King Caesar Rd., Pier
The hearing was opened for the construction of a new pier. Mr. Brogna presented the project to construct a new access ramp/landing (4’ x 15’), walkway (4 x 80’), platform (2’ bump out – 6’ x 8’), gangway (3’ x 20’) and a float (10’ x 20’).Mr. Brogna noted there is an existing seasonal pier the is 48 feet long. Mr. Grady asked that a surveyor needs to determine ownership of the beach where to structure is proposed. Mr. Grady recommended a consultant be retained for review of this new pier. Mr. Butcher states he does not feel a consultant is needed. Mr. Butcher moves to hire a review consultant. Ms. Morris seconds the motion. The vote is 3 in favor and 1 opposed. Mr. Butcher is the one vote opposed. Mr. Butcher moves to continue the hearing to 7:25pm on July 16th. Ms. Morris seconds and the vote is unanimous.

Public Meeting, Town of Duxbury, Lansing Bennett Forest, Habitat improvement
The purpose of this public meeting was to review the Request for Determination of Applicability (RDA) application filed by the applicant.  The Conservation Administrator, Joe Grady explained the project.  The proposal is to remove stones from a mill foundation that had fallen into Phillips Brook and blocked passage of trout. Some removal and replanting of vegetation is also proposed all as recommended by Steve Hurley of MA Div. if Fisheries and Wildlife. Mr. Butcher made a motion that was seconded to issue a negative determination that a Notice of Intent is not necessary for the project.  The vote was 4 – in favor; 0 – opposed.  Motion passed.
ADMINISTRATIVE MATTERS
The Commission reviewed requests for a Certificates of Compliance for SE 18-1603, SE18-1533, and SE18-1368.  Mr. Grady recommended approval.  Ms. Morris made a motion that was seconded to issue Certificates of Compliances. The three votes were unanimous. 

The Conservation Commission reviewed draft minute for meeting held on 2/19/13 and 4/2/13. Mr. Butcher made a motion that was seconded to accept the minutes.  The votes were unanimous. 
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“The Mission of the Town of Duxbury is to deliver excellent services to the community in the most fiscally responsible and innovative manner while endeavoring to broaden our sense of community and preserve the unique character of our town”


[image: image2.png]


_1128326402.doc
[image: image1.png]






